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A Word From Our President


	 The holidays are upon us, ready or not. The year 2020 
will soon be over. Let’s hope that 2021 will bring an end to the 
pandemic and anxiety that we all feel. I find that activity- 
gardening, cleaning, and of course quilting, helps me feel 
productive and in control.

We will again have a zoom meeting this month. We have some 
business to conduct- voting on a new board. Here is the slate of 
nominees:

President- Marlene Bowman

VP programs- Kathy Lee Smith and Christy Close

VP Membership- Elisa Gurley and Sandy Hanlon

Treasurer- Joanne Tschantre

Secretary- Carol Gaines

Please plan to zoom with us and vote. 


Programs

	 Our November zoom meeting will presented by Jenny 
Lyon and is titled “Quilting is a Contact Sport”  If you need 
assistance getting on zoom please call me or Beth Stanton for 
assistance.

Marlene 760-221-7325

For 2021

	 As this pandemic continues to keep us from meeting in 
person, Im trying to think of ways to keep everyone engaged. 
 I’d like to know how many would be interested in doing 
another mystery quilt.  If we have enough interest, Rose 
Burcher has agreed to find a pattern and distribute the clues 
each month.  With everyone shut in over winter with a 
combination of bad weather and covid, we should see some 
competed quilts.  Call, text or email me if you are interested.
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2020 BOARD

PRESIDENT

Carol Gaines

909-559-0099

gainsmath@yahoo.com


1ST V. P. PROGRAMS

Sandra Hanson

661-917-0257

shanlonmom@aol.com

Marlene Bowman

760-221-7325

wwbomans@mac.com


2nd V. P. MEMBERSHIP

Kelly Swain

818-419-1859

k_vanek@hotmail.com

Elisa Gurley

760-985-6917

elsagurley@gmail.com


SECRETARY

Debbie Antes

909-283-8447

debbiesdesigns71@gmail.com


TREASURER

JoAnne Tschantre

760-954-8177

jotschantree@gmail.com


PINE NEEDLES QUILT GUILD 
DISPATCHER


June 2020
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PNQG Charity Quilts Pick-up


Christy Close and Allie Smith will be at Joyce 
Qwinner’s house (2235 East Canyon, Wrightwood) on 
Thursday, November 12 from 11am to noon to pick up 
charity/quilts/projects and distribute kits and/or tops 
to be quilted or quilts to be bound. If you have a 
project that is ready to go to them but can’t make it on 
that date/time, Joyce will collect items for them 
between now and Thursday.
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CHAIR POSITIONS


Block of the Quarter - Flo 
Souza

Christmas Quilt - Lynn 
Crawford

FaceBook Coordinator - 
Darlene Mossman


Home Tour - Marlene 
Bowman

Home Tour Boutique - 
Joyce Gwinner

Hospitality - Stephani Neal

Internal Auditor - Marlene 
Bowman

Librarian - 

Mini Quilt Auction - Rose 
Burcher


Mystery Quilt - Rose 
Burcher

Newsletter - Sara Arnold

Opportunity Quilt -

Parliamentarian -

Publicity - Alice Smith

Raffle Queen & Charity- 
Cristy Close


Southern California 
Council of Quilt Guilds 
(SCCQG) Rep: Beth 
Stanton


Sunshine - Alice Smith

Webmaster - Beth Stanton


November Birthdays


Kathleen Mitchell, Flo Souza


